
Whereas on September 29, 2021, Council passed Resolution 0184-2021, which required that as 

of November 1, 2021, all Members of Council provide proof of being fully vaccinated against 

COVID-19 or be subject to regular mandatory rapid antigen testing in order to attend any 

meetings of Council in person. 

And Whereas on November 10, 2021, Council passed Resolution 0201-2021, which required 

any member of the public attending a meeting in person in the Council Chambers show their 

vaccine status to Security or alternatively participate in the meeting virtually. 

And Whereas effective on April 27, 2022, the Province of Ontario revoked all remaining COVID-

19 regulations (Orders) made under the Reopening Ontario (A Flexible Response to COVID-19) 

Act, 2020. 

And Whereas on May 1, 2022, the Employee and Volunteer Vaccination Policy was suspended, 

including the need to take a rapid test before entering the workplace. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council Resolutions 0184-2021 and 0201-2021 

be revoked and that any necessary by-laws be amended in accordance with the direction of this 

resolution. 
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